
 

Report of the Shirley/Papanui Community Board to the Council Meeting of 27 March 2003 

5. PROPOSED SHARED CHRISTCHURCH CITY COUNCIL/NORTH CANTERBURY FISH AND 
GAME COUNCIL FACILITY AT THE GROYNES 

 
 Further to the Board’s deliberation at its 19 February 2003 deputations meeting, the Board received a 

report on the concept for a shared Christchurch City Council Park Rangers/North Canterbury Fish and 
Game Council administration building at The Groynes and the development of a joint public 
environmental education facility in the park. 

 
 The Board decided to support the following recommendations to the Parks, Gardens and Waterways 

Committee to be considered at the committee’s meeting on 12 March 2003: 
 
 1. That the Parks, Gardens and Waterways Committee approve in principle the proposed project 

concept to establish at The Groynes a shared Christchurch City Council Park Ranger’s/North 
Canterbury Fish and Game Council administrative office building and accompanying jointly-run 
environmental education facility. 

 
 2. That the Parks, Gardens and Waterways Committee support the City Council’s Parks and 

Waterways Unit contributing, along with the North Canterbury Fish and Game Council, to 
further investigations to advance the details (including siting, design, costs, time frames, 
funding sources, lease and other legal requirements) of the project proposal for subsequent 
advertisement for public comment and report back to the Committee. 

 
 

Please Note
Please refer to the Council's minutes for the decision


